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[bookmark: _Hlk97558333]IFB 24-069 STATE ROAD 789 (GULF OF MEXICO DRIVE) TURN LANES

ADDENDUM #4

[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject: NOTICE OF UPCOMING ADDENDUM; QUESTION & ANSWER; CLARIFICATION; 

Date: June 25, 2024

ALL CONTRACTORS MUST ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM BY SIGNING BELOW AND SUBMITTING THIS EXECUTED DOCUMENT WITH THE BID.


Contractors are hereby notified that this Addendum shall become part of the submitted bid and the subsequent documents, if applicable.

The following items are issued to add to, modify, and clarify the IFB and all associated documents. Bids shall conform to the additions and revisions listed herein. These items shall have full force and effect as the IFB and all associated documents. 


Contractor Name:__________________________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________________

Phone :_________________________________________________________________

Email:____________________________________________________________________

Authorized Signature:________________________________________________________

Printed Authorized Name:____________________________________________________











NOTICE:

There will be another addendum issued to revise the Bid Response Date. 

Please be advised – the Bid Response Date will be extended. The anticipated revised Bid Response Date is Monday, July 1. When FDOT has confirmed, an addendum will be posted confirming the date.

QUESTIONS:

1. Referring to Question 1, Addendum 3: Unfortunately the answer provided to the question 1 in addendum 3 is not applicable to our scope of work. 14-75.003 is specifically in regards to professional consultants to perform work for DOT. This is a Florida Administrative Code and has no application for contractors.
The question is directly for the town of longboat key to decide and falls under no other ordinances. Are you requiring the prime contractor to be pre-qualified in the work classes stated in the RFP, or can the prime contractor submit a subcontractors prequalification for the work classes in question with the intent that the prime contractor is going to use the subcontractor to perform that scope. I would like to mention that FDOT gives numerical values of weight to the intended work classes for a specific job, and only requires the prime contractor to be pre-qualified in at least 51% of those scopes, but does not require all.
	THIS ANSWER IS A DIRECT RESPONSE FROM FDOT:

	Under FAC, the Contractor must be qualified in 50 percent or more of the Department’s budget estimate for the total classes of all work in the specific project. Subs can make up the remainder as this is a team effort.


CLARIFICATION:

	THIS IS A CLARIFICATION TO ADDENDUM 3 – QUESTION 2. 

	2. Tree trimming required on this job is an as needed basis. We would not contract with a tree trimming service until on site and agreed upon what trees actually needed to be trimmed and by our site visits, it does not seem necessary at this time to create the clearance zones required. Can this qualification please be removed from the list with the intention that if tree trimming does in fact need to be performed, the contractor will hire a qualified subcontractor at the time of need?

THIS ANSWER IS A DIRECT RESPONSE FROM FDOT:

The designer and the LA apparently recognized the need for an arborist and the contractor should have one on board just in case.  
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